

In Reply Refer to: 120: JEW: acb 3920/1

2 4 MAR 1964

Professor F. Sunyer BALAGUER Angel Guimera 66 pral 20 Barcelona 17 Spain

Dear Professor Balaguer:

I am answeing your letter of 18 March 1964 addressed to Mr. Thacker. Mr. Thacker returned to the States last August before time permitted him to visit you as he wished.

The last word we had from Commander Heidt, over a year ago, he seemed to have recovered nicely from his operation.

I shall be returning to the United States early this summer. It appears unlikely that I will be able to visit you before I go, as much as I would like to.

For your information, Dr. Bertram Levy has now been appointed as head of the Mathematics Branch of the Office of Naval Research, Washington.

Sincerely,

JOHN E. WELAND Commander, USN

Director